
3336 Bagley Passage
Duluth, GA 30097
April 4, 2005

REPORT OF THE CORRESPONDING SECRETARY
04/15/06 – 08/04/06

04/15/06 Received letters from Maureen Bardwell that were shared with the Board.
05/10/06 Received AKC approval for Sweepstakes with the Beaver County KC in

Canfield, Ohio on 08/05/06.  Sweepstakes Judge: Robin Casey.
05/10/06 Received approval for Sweepstakes with the Atlanta Kennel Club on 09/23/06.

Sweepstakes Judge:  Shirley Rehberg.
05/10/06 Received AKC approval for Sweepstakes with Cypress Creek Kennel Club of

Texas in Houston on 11/11/06.  Sweepstakes Judge3:  Ernie Cheely.
05/10/06 Received another request for updated officer list from AKC.  Returned by Fax on

05/10/06.
05/10/05 Received invitation from Bonnie O’Connor duidream@comcast.net, webmaster

of the Soft-Coated Wheaten Terrier Club of America, to join the AKC
Webmasters Group. Forwarded information to R. Lynn Shell Whitlock.

05/10/06 Contacted AKC for last year’s Crufts Certificates that were made available after
our 2005 National.  They will send them to me.

05/11/06 Returned BCOA’s 2006 Lifetime Achievement Award Nominations to AKC.
Nominated for Confirmation: Nadine Johnson; for Companion Events: Thelma
Janek, and for Performance: Bonnie Dalzell.

05/11/06 Emailed Michael McLain to inquire if he would chair our “Meet the Breeds
Booth at the 2006 AKC/Eukanuba Championship Show in Long Beach, CA
December 2 & 3, 2006.

05/11/06 Received email response from Michael McLain regarding his chairing the Meet
the Breeds Booth.  He will consider doing this if we meet some of his requests
that he feels will improve the quality of the booth.

05/12/06 Received AKC approval for Sweepstakes on 10/29/06 with the Middleburg
Kennel Club in Leesburg, VA.  Sweepstakes Judge:  Veni Harlan.

05/14/06 Received brochure from PTC Custom Jewelry.
05/17/06 Received request from Laurie Lau-Steigerwald Persia611@aol.com for list of

breeders in Cincinnati area.  Sent.
05/17/06 Received brochure from Kory Pet Beds and Crate Pads.
05/19/06 Received Crufts Certificates from AKC to distributed at the National to those

who are eligible.
05/18/06 Submitted ad copy and check for $140.00 to AKC for inclusion in the

AKC/Eukanuba National Championship Show commemorative catalog.
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05/18/06 Submitted Pledge Form and check for $75.00 for BCOA sponsorship of Parent
Club Medallions to be awarded for BOB, BOS and Best Bred By at the
AKC/Eukanuba National Championship Show.

05/30/05 Submitted information on BCOA club liaison for the AKC Meet the Breeds
Booth at Long Beach on December 2 & 3, 2006 to Gina DiNardo Lash at AKC.

06/03/06 Received request from Barry Starr bmstarr@post.harvard.edu for breeders in
Birmingham, Alabama.  Sent.

06/04/06 Specialty thank-you’s sent to James Thompson, Christopher Cornell, Sandy Frei,
Melanie Richards, Barbara Yoon, Irina Terra, Jan Leikam, Espen Engh and Vicki
Savage.

06/05/06 Specialty thank-you’s sent to: Robin Riel, Gregory Ward, Janice McMinn, Jean
Patton, Elizabeth Moon, Holly Hamilton, Barbara Binder, Patti Neale, Toby &
Todd Brandtman, K.C. Artley, Kathleen Kapaun, Carol Enz, Cindy Gredys, Patti
Hull, John Rowton, Steve Kass, Robert Gloster and Douglas Haldeman.

06/05/06 Sent response to Kevin Miller’s email of 05/31/06.
06/09/06 Received notification from AKC that our event results have been processed.
06/09/06 Received email notification from AKC that there will be a Juniors’ Survey posted

on their website on Friday, June 16 through Friday, June 30.  All Juniors are
encouraged to take part in the survey.  Emailed Barbara Lord asking her to
forward the information to the Juniors involved in Borzoi.  Email returned as
undeliverable.

06/14/06 Received AKC approval for Sweepstakes on 09/23/06 in conjunction with the
Fort Worth Kennel Club Show.  Sweepstakes Judge:  Margaret Lucia.

06/14/06 Received AKC approval for Sweepstakes on 10/22/06 in conjunction with the
Del Valle Dog Club of Livermore.  Sweepstakes Judge:  Karen Murray.

06/14/06 Received AKC approval for Sweepstakes on 11/11/06 in conjunction with the
Huntsville Kennel Club show.  Sweepstakes Judge:  Marilyn Polsfuss.

06/14/06 Received request from Nolan Rundquist for Puget Sound Borzoi Club Specialty
on 08/25 & 26.  Informed him I had already sent approval to AKC on April 29th

with a copy sent to Helen Brettell.
06/14/06 Sent information on constitutional changes to Kathleen Kapaun.
06/15/06 Sympathy cards sent to families of Clive Dufer and Virginia Scarbrough.
06/15/06 Received thank-you from Sandy Frei via Jan Leikam for the opportunity to judge

Juniors at our National.
06/15/06 Confirmation of receipt of club letter received from Michael Liosis.
06/15/06 Sympathy card sent to Kathy Wright on the death of her mother.
06/18/06 Sympathy card sent to Tom Kasowski on the death of his father.
06/20/06 Received email request from Karen Kennedy iconstudios@eschelon.com for

breeders in Minnesota.
06/21/06 Phone request from Kimberly Boudoin looking for an older dog in the

Birmingham, Alabama area.
02/22/06 Received copy of AKC notification that the 2007 Agility Trial is pending

awaiting the assignment of judges.
06/25/06 Received request from Takai Maki, Yokahama, Japan makitaki@hotmail.com

looking for a specific breeder in California.
06/25/06 Sent letter to Ann Corrado, Secretary of the Potomac Valley Borzoi Club in

response to her questions regarding the Beverly Taylor Trust.
06/29/06 Received ballot from AKC for 2006 Lifetime Achievement Awards.
06/26/06 Sent letter to Richard Blodgett answering questions regarding the Beverly Taylor

Trust.
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06/27/06 Received request from Ginger Jones that the information for BCOA on the
AKC/CHF Website should be revised to refer to the borzoiclubofamerica.org web
link.  The Health Foundation was contacted asking that they correct the
information.

06/29/06 Received thank-you from Kathy Wright for the sympathy card sent on the death
of her mother.

07/06/06 Received AKC approval for Sweepstakes on 11/18/06 with the Greater Ocala
Dog Club.  Sweepstakes Judge:  Pat Hardy.

07/12/06 Received an email request from Johanna Wallenius espes@hotmail.com who is
visiting from Finland and would like to visit breeders in the New York/New
Jersey area.  Information sent.

07/14/06 Received request from Greg Biehler greg@beall-biehler.com for breeders in the
New Mexico area.  Sent.

07/19/06 Received change of address from Michael McLain to: 4570 Van Nuys Blvd.
#297, Sherman Oaks, CA 91403.

07/19/06 Request from  Gayle lorettegaylepierce@msn.com for retired show dog who
might need a new home.

07/20/06 Received change of email address from Pat Lejman to: plejman@nc.rr.com.
07/26/06 Request from SSG Gregory M. Davenport who is the caretaker of the battalion

Borzoi mascot and would like to permanently adopt him.  To do so he would
have to obtain another Borzoi to replace the dog he wishes to adopt.

07/29/06 Received request from BCGNY for a specialty to be held Friday, May 4, 2007 at
Mercer County Park in West Windsor, New Jersey.  Conformation Judge:  Jon
Steele.  Sweepstakes Judge: Pat Hardy.  Approval sent to AKC with copy to Lena
Tamboer.  Information to Jim Gibson, Kathleen Kapaun and Margie Milne for
calendars.

07/31/06 Received letter from Kevin Miller, President BCNE, asking for a formal written
response from BCOA stating their club has no responsibility for payment of the
microchips received from Maureen Bardwell and asking that this request be
placed on the next Board Meeting agenda.

08/01/06 Request from Tracey Skibo 9504K9@yahoo.com looking for breeders in the
peninsula of Michigan.  Sent.

08/02/06 Email from Candy Lindsay Boudecca@aol.com who is the new Breeder Referral
person for the Borzoi Club of Central New Jersey

08/04/06 Received copy of letter from the Borzoi Club of Central New Jersey to Rebecca
Peters-Campbell 
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